## OCEANSIDE PHOTOGRAPHERS MINUTES OF GENERAL MEETING February 3rd 2016

# PRESIDENT – RICHARD PEEKE-VOUT PAST PRESIDENT – VIVIENNE BEARDER VICE PRESIDENT – BRAD POWELL TREASURER – ED DUNNETT SECRETARY – LIBBY LOVIS

DIRECTORS: EDUCATION - JOHN CRITCHLEY EXHIBITIONS - SUCHA OLLEK
PROGRAMMES - VACANT MEMBERSHIP - DEVRA KUZBIK FIELD TRIPS/ASSIGNMENTS - SALLY
SHIVERS

NEWSLETTER – SHELLEY HARYNUK, VIVIENNE BEARDER AND FRIEDA VAN DER REE DATA AND EQUIPMENT – JACK HARYNUK SOCIAL – VACANT

**Place** –East Room QB Civic Centre **Attendance** – about 70 people including members and guests

The meeting began at 7pm with Richard welcoming everyone

MShip Deb - There were 5 guests and 7 new members

Treasurer, Ed - We have about \$7000 in the bank but there are significant expenses still to go out . We have put aside \$2,500 for a new projector.

Jack on the Lions Gate results - we had great results in the Lions Gate competition this year with Wayne Duke winning Best in Show and Inga McDonald winning Honourable Mention . The club overall placed 3rd.

FT and Assignments, Sally - Field trip on Saturday 13th February to Spunkys with lunch to follow at Trees on the Alberni Highway.

Assignment - Machinery.

Exhibits, Sucha - There will be an exhibit in Oct/Nov at the Old School House. There will be no further exhibits at the Bayside.

Education, John - On the 16th Feb Brad will take the education meeting and proposes to do a programme of miniature photography - i.e. photo items refracted in drops of glycerin on glass. There will be a Mail Chimp listing equipment needed.

Programmes, Brad - We need a new Programme director and Brad will take that position for now.

Newsletter, Shelley - The new newsletter will be out at the end of February - new articles are always welcome.

Technical, Jack - The Wi Fi projector is not easy to use so Jack will look into it further and maybe try another one. Please upload favourites each month.

President, Richard - There are several Director vacancies - please consider taking part in the Management and bringing new ideas to the club.

Assignment slideshow - Around the House

### Colour

3<sup>rd</sup> Rick Horte 2<sup>nd</sup> Beate Kuhn 1<sup>st</sup> Frieda van der Ree

#### **Black and White**

Hon Men Rick Horte

3<sup>rd</sup> Cliff Anderson

2nd Beate Kuhn

1<sup>st</sup> Mary Watts

#### **Digital Art**

3<sup>rd</sup> Ken Meisner/Mary Watts

2<sup>nd</sup> Roy Watts

1st Beate Kuhn

Slide Shows followed with Favourites for November 2015 and January 2016 and the Field Trip to Demxx

There followed a brief talk from the Wildlife Recovery Centre about their show on March 6th from 1 - 4 pm and asking us to partake by showing photography. It is to be held at the Civic Centre - entry by donation. Mike Yip and Steve Williamson will be in attendance.

After a brief intermission Brad introduced our guest speaker Sean Sheraton from Ladysmith, who gave a presentation on night photography.

Meeting adjourned at 8.45